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MINUTES 
CARBONDALE PUBLIC ARTS COMMISSION 

May 6, 2020 
 

CALL TO ORDER 
Ann Harris called the virtual meeting of the Carbondale Public Arts Commission to order 
at 5:30 pm, on May 6, 2020. 
 
ROLL CALL 
The following members were present for roll call:  
 

CPAC Members:  
 

Ann Harris, Co-Chairperson 
Susan Johnson, Co-Chairperson 
Joe Burleigh, Member 
Carol Klein, Member 
Casey Bowen, Member 
Brian Colley, Member 
Beth White, Member 
Kris Elice, Member 
 

Town Staff Present: Laurie Lindberg, Town Liaison 
Kae McDonald, Boards & Commissions Clerk 

 
  
CONSENT AGENDA 
Motion Passed: Joe moved to approve the minutes from the March 4, 2020 meeting.  
Susan seconded the motion, and it was unanimously approved.  
 
CPAC BUDGET 
There were two expenses totalling $284.00 that were incurred during the months of 
March and April: 

• Payment to the marketing specialist of $150.00; 
• Payment to CAFÉ of $134.00.  The bill from CAFÉ was based upon the number 

of applicants responding to the Art Around Town call for artists.   
 
ART AROUND TOWN OPTIONS 
Ann directed the Commission members attention to the summary of options drawn up 
for the 2020 Art Around Town show.  Ann asked that each member provide their opinion 
on the presented options. 
 
Marty started off the discussion by pointing to the uncertainty surrounding dates that 
would work for the current artists to pick up their pieces and new artists to bring their 
pieces.  He also pointed out that depending upon where the artists are traveling from, 
the Covid-19 restrictions may be different than that of the Roaring Fork Valley.  He also 
pointed out that it is unclear when larger groups might be able to get together, so a 
“Virtual” reception and Artwalk might need to be factored into the decision.  For planning 
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purposes—if the Commission does decide to move forward with a new show—the First 
Fridays of July 3rd or August 7th were his preferred dates for a reception and Artwalk.  
He supported efforts to bring in the new show because with the many cancellations due 
to the pandemic, this might be something that could be done and would help with the 
community’s mental perspective. 
 
Ann pointed out that the memo suggested an August date for a possible in-person 
Artwalk and reception is somewhat feasible, and holding over the current pieces for an 
additional year is logistically the simplest and timing for any Covid-19 phases would not 
matter. 
 
Kris agreed with Marty’s perspective, but preferred a fall date for the show.  She 
reiterated that the timing has a lot to do with sculptors’ ability and willingness to travel.  
She suggested contacting both groups of artists before a final decision is made. 
 
Joe supported the July date and foregoing the walk and reception. 
 
Susan also liked the idea of either a July or September date. 
 
Brian preferred a fall show, if it can be pulled off.  He supported the idea of a virtual 
Artwalk in any case.  He felt like September might attract the most people.  He asked 
how many of the current artists were from Colorado. 
 
Laurie indicated that about 10 of the current artists are from Colorado, with more than 
half from the local area.  She pointed out that if the new show is to move forward, all of 
the current pieces must be picked up because there is no place to store them.  She also 
said that some of the new artists have expressed concerns about being able to travel. 
 
Casey preferred an earlier date, because there are a lot of events that have been 
postponed until the fall.  She liked the idea of the virtual tour. 
 
Brian asked about the format of the virtual tour—would it be live, or would it be recorded 
and aired on the website. 
 
Beth was leaning towards the September date because it would give the Commission 
members an opportunity to manage the situation.  However, she appreciated Casey’s 
point about spacing events out.  In her mind, the current restrictions need to be taken 
into consideration and she would like to engage in a broader discussion about the 
situation.  She hasn’t participated in any of the virtual events held in the last couple of 
months, and would prefer that someone with more experience in that type of venue take 
that project on. 
 
Laurie pointed out that there was a possibility of extending the existing contracts, but 
that decisions need to be made about the distribution of the honorarium if the current 
show is held over, and how the new artists would be compensated. 
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Ann reiterated that September was a viable goal, and that in order to make a decision, 
assumptions have to be made that the transition between the current and new show can 
be accomplished. 
 
Marty suggested that if the current show is extended, those artists should get some 
stipend, but that the new artists should also get a stipend.  Whatever the Commission 
decides, they will need to get permission from the Town Manager and Finance Director 
before proceeding. 
 
Susan asked for a straw poll among the Commission members.  The two choices were 
to keep the current show, or to proceed with the new show and schedule it for the 
September 4th First Friday.  She has spoken with all of the artists, and most were 
comfortable with traveling.  She suggested that if the new show is postponed until 2021, 
that those artists still interested in participating in next year’s show do not have to go 
through the CAFÉ process.  Ann was the tie-breaker vote to postpone the upcoming 
show until 2021-22, and keep the current exhibiting artists that are willing to remain. 
 
Marty suggested that all of the current artists be contacted to see if they are willing to 
keep their pieces on display for another year.  Once that is known, decisions about 
contract extensions and honorariums can be made. 
 
ADJOURNMENT 
The May 6, 2020, regular meeting adjourned at 6:30 pm.  The next regularly scheduled 
meeting will be on June 3, 2020 at 5:30 pm.   
 
Respectfully submitted,  
Kae McDonald 


